WHITEHORSE HISTORICAL SOCIETY INC.
MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING

Wednesday 25 January 2005

Present: V. Jones-Evans (chair), R. Gardiner, P. Simmenauer, W. Standfield, B.

Gardiner, V. Marshall, R. Whitefern, J. Ventouras, V. Arrowsmith, R. Cottle
(minutes)

Apologies:  J. Fry

VicRoads has requested a meeting to discuss Healesville Freeway Reservation
Springvale Road & Boronia Road, Vermont South. WHS is a key stakeholder. Preferred
meeting time and day, Wednesday at 1.30 pm. VJE to organise. Meeting to be possibly
held in visitors centre.

Eastland is having a photo shoot on either Tuesday 31* January or Friday 3" February
(weather pending) at the complex.

Julie Jones (on 3 months leave) replacement is Helen Laffin.

Termites have been found in the Barn. Exterminators are looking into this and will report
back. The smithy needs to be checked and there is concern for the buggy.

Heritage Week meeting — Vermont south bus tour was put forward and well received.
Working with the library would also be ideal, Julie suggested an open day with a photo
storing workshop. There will also be a 70s exhibition in the Art space and our museum.

History of the Whitehorse Community Chest — Joint publication with WHS. Yvonne is
researching. Publication date November 2012.

Box Hill Brickworks — WHS can offer a letter of support. More info is required, need to
contact Box Hill historical society.

Raylene Carr had an incident whilst taking photos of a house, where the home owner
disapproved of photos being taken. Suggest photographers take Historical society
identification with them in case they are queried. This task needs to be reviewed.



